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¢ƘŜ bƛǘǊƻƎŜƴ tǊƻōƭŜƳ ƛƴ ¸ŀǊƳƻǳǘƘ 

The nitrogen problem in Yarmouth is a ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ-ǿƛŘŜ 

ƛǎǎǳŜ. Nitrogen remediation is required in 3 of our  

watersheds, which are impacted by approximately 

2/3rds of our residential homes.  

The main source of the nitrogen issue is ¢ƛǘƭŜ р ǎŜǇǝŎ 

ǎȅǎǘŜƳǎ, which permit nitrogen to ƛƴǾŀŘŜ ƻǳǊ ƎǊƻǳƴŘ ǿŀǘŜǊ and travel with groundwater to the beaches 

Sources of Nitrogen 

contamination: 

¶ 85% - Wastewater 

from septic systems 

 

 

 

¶ 8% - Lawn fertilizers 

¶ 7% - Stormwater  
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bƛǘǊƻƎŜƴ LƳǇŀŎǘǎ ƛƴ ¸ŀǊƳƻǳǘƘ 

  Parkers River Fish Kill      Mill Creek Algae Bloom 

Due to a 722% increase in population in Yarmouth from 1951-2010, YarmouthΩs nitrogen problem has reached a critical stage. Each 

watershed in Yarmouth has been evaluated by the aŀǎǎŀŎƘǳǎŜǧǎ 9ǎǘǳŀǊƛŜǎ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ to determine the amount of nitrogen which needs 

to be removed to restore our estuaries. The average removal required in the Bass River watershed is рфΦр҈, with фс҈ required in the 

Parkers River watershed, and ул҈ in the Lewis Bay watershed (see graphic below). Since the required nitrogen removal is so high in 

our estuaries, the focus is on removing nitrogen associated with ǎŜǇǝŎ ǎȅǎǘŜƳǎ through a ŎŜƴǘǊŀƭƛȊŜŘ ǿŀǎǘŜǿŀǘŜǊ ǘǊŜŀǘƳŜƴǘ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘȅ. 


